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President’s Report December/ January 2023/4 

Fellow Members, 

I do hope you like receiving these brief updates in the absence of a club magazine!  I am trying to fill 
the gap as best I can. 

Can I ask each of you as you read this note to consider filling this important role as the magazine 
editor?  If you nominate, you will not be just dumped in the role, the executive committee will assist 
you to get settled in the role and provide the filler articles for the magazine. Please give this request 
some thought and if you can nominate to fill this vital role. 

The date for the 2024 State Concours has been set as June 16th, 2024! It is planned to be held at the 
RNA Showgrounds in conjunction with RACQ Motorfest. Further details will be advised as they come to 
hand.  I ask all those who can attend to do so, and if any member wishes to assist with the organisation, 
please let Neil or Chris know as they have taken the organisational lead. 

The Constitutional changes that were voted on towards the end of last year have been accepted by the 
Queensland Office of Fair Trading so we can now welcome Associate members to our great club.  

We are starting to get a bigger roll up of members to runs and meetings, this is great as it is your club 
to enjoy!  We have a great program of runs in the pipeline, these are for the standard club runs. 
However, if there is an event that members would like to attend that is not on these days there is 
nothing to stop you organising the run, all you have to do is advise the Run Coordinator of the run. If it 
meets a few basic criteria, it will be given a sanction number, there is one key criteria, the run must 
be open for all club members, who wish to attend. 

I am considering running a Mustang Judging session, if I have sufficient numbers of members show 
interest in attending.  I am looking at April 27 10am till 12noon then drinks and BBQ at the club rooms.  
If you are interested, please send me an email with your contact details and details of the car.  If any 
member would like to learn about judging with a view to becoming a judge in future events, here is 
your chance, again please send me your details!  

And finally, if any member who has previously assisted with judging could contact me if they are 
willing to assist. 

Happy and safe Mustanging, 

Alan M 

Alan Messenger - President.	




